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Landscaping

We recognize that not everyone moves into their home during planting season, making it very difficult to complete the landscaping requirements as outlined in the association covenants; therefore, residents have 12 months from the time that residency occurs for compliance with these requirements. We want to express our appreciation to everyone who puts forth their best effort to make our community one to be proud of. 

Also, the Board has met with the Ingham County Drain Commissioner regarding steps we can take to ensure the health of the ponds in our neighborhood. More information regarding projects will be forthcoming; however, a more simple way to assist is to ensure that any fertilizer you are applying to your property is free of phosphorous. If you are a TruGreen customer, all of their products are phosphorous-free. In addition, phosphorous-free products can be ordered at Ace Hardware at $9.99 per 5000 square feet.

Neighborhood Watch

The Board will be working to secure the 80% participation rate necessary to qualify for neighborhood watch signs on our streets. Participation simply requires making a phone call as part of a “phone tree” should an event occur. A Board member will be communicating with you shortly; however, please contact Board President John Lindley if you would like to sign up and help protect our neighborhood.
If you wish to receive copies of Board meeting minutes via email or US Mail, please inform Board Secretary Pat Wysong. Finally, please remember all Board meetings are open to English Meadows residents.  If you wish to attend one of our meetings, please let us know in advance.  We do not want to discourage visitors, but as we meet in our homes, we need to ensure that we have sufficient space for those wishing to attend. All meeting dates, times and locations are posted on the Association web site.

Once again, thank you for the trust you have shown in electing us to serve on your board, and enjoy a wonderful spring.

Dear English Meadows Property Owner, 			           March 23, 2007





At the February 13, 2007 EMPOA Annual meeting, new officers were elected to service for the forthcoming year. As these new officers, we are very pleased to have been elected and are excited about working towards improving our community. The neighborhood web site at http://www.empoa.net contains a wealth of information as well as timely updates on Board meetings and activities; however, we wish to take this opportunity to call a few items to your attention.





Association Dues & Trash Costs


If you have experienced a stop in your trash service or a lien on your home, it may be because you are delinquent in your financial responsibilities. Please contact Board Treasurer Nancy Case to obtain details.





Fence, Shed & Pool Construction


As spring and the home improvement season approaches, please remember that, to ensure consistency, plans for construction of fences, outbuildings (sheds) or pools must be approved by the Board. All forms, including improvement forms, are available on the web site, or you may contact any Board member for more information. Note: This does not eliminate the need for permits, etc. as required by the Township and/or County.
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